

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ASSESSORS

7/17/2017 7:00 PM ASSESSORS' OFFICE TOWN HALL MARSHFIELD, MA02050

In Attendance:

Michael Maresco (MM); John Cantwell (JC); Christopher Bitteker (CB) Elizabeth A. Bates, MAA (EB) Principal Assessor/Appraiser

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM. Motion (CB) to open the meeting was made and seconded by (JC). Vote unanimous.

The meeting commenced with the Board signing the contract for Sandra Martin, DBA Panache Consulting to conduct the FY2018 cyclical inspection program. The successful bid was \$20.00 per parcel with one callback. Contract is not to exceed \$12,000.00.

At 7:15 the Board waived going into executive session as there were no abatement or exemptions on which to vote. The Pudding Hill lots issue was also put off.

In other business, Libby (EB) announced to the Board that she will be retiring as of Friday July 28, 2017. In the subsequent discussion, Libby (EB) pointed out that FY2018 is a certification year and that if the Board so desired, she would be will to assist on a part-time basis to help the staff complete this process. The Board discussed this as a viable option and Mike (MM) agreed to gather what information is necessary to arrange this option.

Having no other business, on a motion of (JC), seconded by (CB), the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:17PM.

Michael A. Maresco – Chairman

John J. Cantwell – Vice Chairman

Christopher Bitteker - Member